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   The View 
  January, 2014 

Dear Mountain Viewers: 

 

The turnout for the social club’s holiday dinner was great. 

The food was terrific and there was a jolly sing along to 

“Jingle Bell Rock.” Our  thanks to the Social Club 

committee for all their hard work. It was a fun and festive 

evening.   

 

In order to obtain as much homeowner input as possible, 

a questionnaire was sent out to the members in 

December. Hopefully you made your voice heard by 

returning the survey. The results will be discussed at the 

January 29th meeting.  

 

The election of 3 board members will be determined at 

the January, 2014 meeting. Election ballets will be mailed 

in late December. Please take the time to vote.   

 

Have a safe, prosperous New Year.   

 

Phil Roy, 

HOA Board Vice President 
 

 

Newsletter Information…                                                         
As residents, we look forward to reading the HOA President comments on the 

front page,   in addition to the meeting highlights by the HOA secretary.  This 

keeps us informed on what is going on in our community.  Since the HOA Board 

meeting is the last Wednesday of the month, information from that board meeting 

did not get to you until the next month because there was not time to get 

information from the board into the newsletter, get it printed and distributed to 

you by the first of the month.  Therefore, it has been decided to delay the 

newsletter printing until the board information is received.   

 

What will this mean to you?  You most likely will not get your newsletter by the 

first of the month, but hopefully just a few days after that.  The newsletter team 

will work as swiftly as we can, once we receive the board information, to get the 

newsletter to you.   

 

     Thank you for your cooperation 

     Gretchen Williams, Newsletter Coordinator 



 

 

 

 

 

JANUARY 2014 

HELLO HELLO HELLO, 

HAPPY NEW YEAR!  My goodness, can you believe it’’’’s 2014.  Time flies when you are having 

fun.  When it comes to social activities, we sure have been having fun here at Mountain View.  

Our Holiday Dinner was a huge success.  Everyone that attended said they had a GREAT 

TIME.  That makes the Mountain View Rockettes very happy!!!!  THANK YOU to everyone 

that attended and supported our Mountain View Social Club. 

 

We had the pleasure of unveiling two paintings that were donated to our community by Lori 

Phillips and Eunice Kang.  The paintings were painted by their late husbands, Don Phillips and 

Peter Kang.  They were talented painters and lived in our community since it was new.  They 

will be a great addition to our Clubhouse and Community.  Thank you Lori and Eunice.  We 

will treasure them. 

 

All of our Social Events here at Mountain View continues to be very successful and well 

attended.  Keep an eye on our calendar because I’’’’m sure you can find something in it that you 

will enjoy. 

 

Please see the enclosed insert for our next Social Club Dinner.  A wonderful Chinese Cuisine 

created by CHINA ONE.  Get your reservations in A.S.A.P. because ,as you know ,we have 

limited space and we fill up fast. 

 

I would like to take a moment to say “THANK YOU” to our Social Club Committee, Peggy 

Meddings Vice Chair; Betsy Hass, Secretary; and Mary Kimberlin , Treasurer.  Together these 

ladies and I have had a chance to bring some new social excitement to Mountain View.  We are 

a GREAT team.  “THANKS AGAIN LADIES” 

 

“THANK YOU” also to all of our Committee Chairpersons.  GREAT JOB!!! Keep up the Good 

Work!! 

 

Here’s to a SOCIAL SOCIAL SOCIAL 2014 at our Mountain View Community!!!! 

 

A Special "Thank You" to our Outstanding Bartender, Jo Lippire! 

You always do a SUPER SUPER Job!!!!  

A Big "Thank You" to Rob (Need to find his last name).  for always staying after our Social Events and helping A 

Big "Thank You" to Rob ?????????   For  always helping us put away all of the tables and chairs. 

We REALLY Appreciate your help.   

 

Betty Tickner 

Social Club Chair 

 

 

What’s  Happening? 
By: Betty  Tickner 

 

Needed:   We still need someone or some two to do our “DINE OUT. “  It’s a great 

Social Activity and we would like to keep it going.  Please give it some thought 

and give Betty Tickner a call at 951.454.3050 



    

    

    

    

    

    

MEN’SMEN’SMEN’SMEN’S BIBLE STUDY  BIBLE STUDY  BIBLE STUDY  BIBLE STUDY     

The Mt. View Men’s Bible Study meets on Friday mornings at 10:30.  

We will begin a new series this January and all men are invited to the event.  

The series is entitled “THE TRUTH PROJECT“THE TRUTH PROJECT“THE TRUTH PROJECT“THE TRUTH PROJECT.” .” .” .”  This is an immensely interesting study and we guarantee 

you will be eagerly waiting each weekly session. Join us this (or any) Friday at 10:30 a.m. and find out what 

“THE TRUTH PROJECT” can do for you.  

 

Contact Bill Donner at 951-413-6201 or e-mail kayandbill@verizon.net  

Or simply show up at the clubhouse on Friday at 10:30 a.m.    Everyone welcome!  
    

 

LADIES' BIBLE STUDY... Wednesdays, 10:00-11:45 am at the clubhouse 
 

We are doing an exciting study entitled "Expecting to see Jesus"  
by Anne Graham Lotz, a DVD series with a Participant’s Guide. 
 

Anne Graham Lotz is the daughter of Billy Graham who desires to draw women  

into a life-changing relationship with God through his Word. 
 

We will not be meeting January 1, but will resume on January 8. 
 

Our group is non-denominational and we would love for you to join us. 
 

To know more, please contact Gretchen Williams at 924-4352 

 

 
 

GardenersGardenersGardenersGardeners’’’’ Corner Corner Corner Corner    

Happy New Year! 

Here we are in a new twelve month Calendar Year.  Twelve months to improve our gardens.  Lots of planning to do to 

get everything back in shape for summer beauty.  Now would be a good time to do some planting, such as canna, calla, 

crocosmia, dahlia, gladiolus, lilies nerine, tigridia and other summer-blooming bulbs.  Plant some vines for color on 

trellises and fences.  It is also a good time to plant flowering vines such as Carolina Jessamine as a reward, the smell is 

just wonderful, on warm summer nights. 

Now is a good time to plant bare-root roses, just as the nursery gets them in.  Determining rose fragrance,   we should 

know that the darker the rose the better the smell.  Reds and pinks tend to smell like the roses we used to know.   We 

need to soak our bare-root roses for at least 24 hours before planting.  When fertilizing roses in the winter add humus 

and potash, but be spare with nitrogen fertilizers.  We don't want them damaged by late frost.   Have a wonderful time 

on the outside in the beautiful California sunshine, we are so lucky to have. 

Happy gardening!Happy gardening!Happy gardening!Happy gardening!     

Deanna MastrosimoneDeanna MastrosimoneDeanna MastrosimoneDeanna Mastrosimone, your gardening friend, your gardening friend, your gardening friend, your gardening friend  

 



 

Ping Pong on the Patio 

                                
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

WHAT'S COOKING 
STIRRED UP BY... JO ANN FORONJY 

 

 

 

CHICKEN CACCIATORE 

 

Serves 4-6 

Ingredients: 
 
3 chicken breasts (each cut into 6 pieces) 

6 thighs (each cut into 2-3 pieces) 

1 X-LG onion (sliced) 

3 -TSP CHOPPED GARLIC 

½ TSP RED PEPPER FLAKES OPTIONAL, (REPLACE WITH BLK PEPPER)1 

 CUP RED WINE 

2 CUP CHICKEN BROTH 

1 PKG. MUSHROOMS (SLICED OR CUT UP) 

2 PEPPERS SLICED INTO STRIPS (YOUR CHOICE OF COLOR) 

3 TBLS OIL 

18 OZ. TOMATO “SAUCE” 

SALT, 1/2 CUP  FRESH  PARSLEY 

REMOVE SKIN FROM CHICKEN.  
 

BROWN CHICKEN PARTS 1TBL. OIL AND REMOVE FROM POT 

 

SAUTE:   (IN SAME POT) 2 TBLS. ONION, GARLIC, MUSHROOMS, PEPPERS (COOK UNTIL SLIGHTLY SOFTENED) 

ADD:  TOMATO SAUCE, WINE, BROTH, RED PEPPER SALT TO TASTE. BRING TO A SLIGHT BOIL, ADD CHICKEN 
BACK & SIMMER FOR ABOUT 45 MIN.  GARNISH WITH FRESH PARSLEY & SERVE 

 

USUALLY SERVED ALONE... TRY OVER PASTA OR RICE FOR A CHANGE!.. 

 

AS ALWAYS, CALL WITH ANY QUESTIONS ..750-2303……MANGIA AND ENJOY! 

Ping Pong on the Patio 

Thursdays at 4: 00pm on the patio.   

…..Come join in the fun, weather permitting!   

…..Paddles are in the clubhouse in the bottom TV cabinets.   

…..The balls are stored at the side of the table.   
Contacts:   Ron and Gretchen Williams at 924-4352 or  

                    Darryl and Jain Householder at 485-3222 

 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

            

 

 

 

 

   

 

Let’s Celebrate!! 

We would like to recognize some of the special celebrations of residents only; significant anniversaries, 
milestone birthdays, special recognitions, etc.  If you or a neighbor would send a brief write-up, would love 

to put it in the newsletter.  
 

Send your information to Gretchen Williams;  email: rgwilliams68@verizon.net,  
Phone :  924-4352  or drop it by my house: 28490 Grandview.  

 
 
 
 
 

Second Friday…  January 10th   6:45 pm at the clubhouse 
 

 Hobbit: An Unexpected Journey 

2012  2012  2012  2012      PGPGPGPG----13   13   13   13   …………Beloved hobbit Bilbo Baggins is back in a visually spectacular tale Beloved hobbit Bilbo Baggins is back in a visually spectacular tale Beloved hobbit Bilbo Baggins is back in a visually spectacular tale Beloved hobbit Bilbo Baggins is back in a visually spectacular tale 

inspired by The Lord of the Rings and likewise directed by Peter Jackson. Joining the effort inspired by The Lord of the Rings and likewise directed by Peter Jackson. Joining the effort inspired by The Lord of the Rings and likewise directed by Peter Jackson. Joining the effort inspired by The Lord of the Rings and likewise directed by Peter Jackson. Joining the effort 
to free the Kingdom of Erebor, Bilbo also faces a fateful encounter with Gollum.  to free the Kingdom of Erebor, Bilbo also faces a fateful encounter with Gollum.  to free the Kingdom of Erebor, Bilbo also faces a fateful encounter with Gollum.  to free the Kingdom of Erebor, Bilbo also faces a fateful encounter with Gollum.   

Cast: Ian McKellen, Martin Freeman, Richard Armitage and Ken Stott 
 
 

                                ******* Bring a snack to share ******** 

     

   

 LADIES LUNCHEON  
Monday, January 13, 2014 

12:00 noon 
 at 

Portillo’s  
12840 Day Street 

Moreno Valley, CA 

  

Call Marilyn Dawson (951-601-2031) or  

Lori Humphrey (951-485-6815) for 

reservations.  
 

 

CCCC    RRRR    AAAA    FFFF    T T T T         CCCC    LLLL    UUUU    B B B B ––––    
CCCCraft Club will meet on Thursday raft Club will meet on Thursday raft Club will meet on Thursday raft Club will meet on Thursday 
January 9January 9January 9January 9thththth at  at  at  at 3:00 pm3:00 pm3:00 pm3:00 pm. We will be . We will be . We will be . We will be 
finishing somfinishing somfinishing somfinishing some of the crafts that e of the crafts that e of the crafts that e of the crafts that 
we startedwe startedwe startedwe started,,,,    some did not finish some did not finish some did not finish some did not finish 
their beaded bracelets and napkin their beaded bracelets and napkin their beaded bracelets and napkin their beaded bracelets and napkin 
rings. rings. rings. rings.     
    
I will again demonstrate the easy I will again demonstrate the easy I will again demonstrate the easy I will again demonstrate the easy 
new way to do quilting. new way to do quilting. new way to do quilting. new way to do quilting.         We have We have We have We have 
two newtwo newtwo newtwo new quil quil quil quilters who are going to ters who are going to ters who are going to ters who are going to 
try this try this try this try this methodmethodmethodmethod, also a way to , also a way to , also a way to , also a way to 
turn straps with Fast Turns.turn straps with Fast Turns.turn straps with Fast Turns.turn straps with Fast Turns.    You You You You 
are welcome to come to our are welcome to come to our are welcome to come to our are welcome to come to our 
meeting even if you do not do meeting even if you do not do meeting even if you do not do meeting even if you do not do 
crafts. Also anyone with new crafts. Also anyone with new crafts. Also anyone with new crafts. Also anyone with new 
ideas or crafts please come and ideas or crafts please come and ideas or crafts please come and ideas or crafts please come and 
demonstrate them demonstrate them demonstrate them demonstrate them for usfor usfor usfor us....    
    
If you have any questions If you have any questions If you have any questions If you have any questions please please please please 
call Peggy Meddings 924call Peggy Meddings 924call Peggy Meddings 924call Peggy Meddings 924----9195.9195.9195.9195.    
 



COMMUNITY EVENTS 

BINGO 

Meets the 4th Tuesday at 6:30 pm in the clubhouse and bring your own dauber or marker and $6.00. 

Contact person:  Fran Frelke – 951-242-3551 or Caller:  Kevin Osmun 

BOWLING 

Meets Tuesdays and Thursdays at 9:30 am at Brunswick Lanes on Sunnymead Blvd. 

Contact person:  Chuck Hedger - 951-485-6729 

BUNCO 

Meets the 2nd Tuesday at 6:30 pm in the clubhouse.  Bring $5 and a snack to share. 

Contact person:  Twila DeWalt – 951-242-9217 

CARDS/GAMES 

Meets every Monday at 1:00 pm and every Thursday (except Dine Out Thursday) at 6:00 pm in the clubhouse. 

Contact person:  Twila DeWalt – 951-242-9217 

CRAFT CLUB 

Meets the 2
nd

 & 4
th

 Thursday at 3:00 pm at the clubhouse 

Contact person:  Peggy Meddings – 951-924-9195 

DINE OUT 

Meets 3rd Thursday of the month  

Check “The View” each month for details 

HOA MEETING 

Meets last Wednesday of the month at 6:00 pm in the clubhouse. 

LADIES’ BIBLE STUDY 

(Nondenominational) 

Meets Wednesdays from 10:00 am to 11:45 am in the clubhouse. 

Contact persons:  Cindy Yore – 951-485-2146 

LADIES’ GOLF 

Meets Mondays (times vary) at Moreno Valley Golf Course. 

Contact person:  Kay Donner – 951-413-6201 

LADIES NITE AT THE POOL  

Meets Wednesdays at 7:00 pm at the pool. 

Contact person:  Betty Tickner – 951-454-3050 

LADIES LUNCHEON 

Meets 2
nd

 Monday of each month. 

Check “The View” each month for details 

Contact persons: Lori Humphrey – 951-485-6815 or Marilyn Dawson – 951-601-2031   

LINE DANCING 

Meets Wednesdays from 2:00 pm to 4:00 pm in the clubhouse. 

No experience necessary. 

Contact person:  Doris Asciak – 951-485-5138 

MEN’S BIBLE STUDY 

(Nondenominational) 

Meets Fridays at 10:30 am in the clubhouse. 

Contact person:  Bill Donner – 951-413-6201 

MEN’S GOLF 

Meets Tuesdays (times vary) at Moreno Valley Golf Course. 

Contact person:  Bill Donner – 951-413-6201 

MORNING COFFEE 

Meets Wednesdays at 8:00 am in the clubhouse. 

Contact person:  Joe Brodowsky – 951-488-1466 

MOVIE NIGHT 

Meets 2
nd

 Friday of the month at 6:45 pm in the clubhouse. 

Contact person:  Gretchen Williams – 951-924-4352 & Jain Householder – 951-482-3222 

PING PONG on the PATIO 

Meets Thursday evenings at 4:00 pm on the clubhouse patio. 

Contact person:  Gretchen Williams – 951-924-4352 

SOCIAL CLUB 

Meets the 2nd Tuesday of the month at 3:00 pm in the clubhouse. 

Contact person:  Betty Tickner – 951-454-3050 

T G I F  

Last Friday of each month in the clubhouse.  Everyone welcome.  6:00 pm 

WATER AEROBICS 

Look for Water Aerobics starting April 2014 

Contact person:  Doris Polley - 951-601-1173 


